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BOARD MEETING MINUTES, 
March 14, 2016
Kirk called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM at the Filtration Plant.
Attending:       Kirk Epperly, Phil Abel, Bryan Cameron, Bud Everts, and Steffi Becking.  

Also present:   Rebecca Cabral, and Stacey Johnson.
Communication and correspondence:  
1. A Statement of Economic Interest (Form 700) packet was received from Santa Clara County Counsel. Board member filings are due April 1, 2016.
2. The CSD received offers from several CPA firms to perform our audit.

Consent Calendar – (Review finances and approve minutes)

1. Approval of the financial report for February 2016.


a. Balance Sheet as of February 31, 2016

b. Profit and Loss for February 2016

c. Expenses by Vendor list for February 2016
2. 
Approval of the previous meeting minutes (February 2016).  

    
Steffi moved to approve the consent calendar. Bud seconded. Motion approved unanimously. 

Operations Report:  
1. Profit and Loss deficit discussion continued from last months meeting: The Board discussed the possible early payoff of the CSD’s US Bank bond obligation. The board will need the payoff demand information before proceeding with any further discussion. Stacey will follow-up with acquiring the payoff demand from US Bank. The Board requested that the tax roll process be added to next months agenda as part of the Profit and Loss deficit discussion. 
2. The Board discussed the mud slide that occurred at Beardsley Road bridge #2 (19260 Beardsley) on March 6, 2016 and the subsequent LCMWC cleanup that damaged the effluent line casing under the bridge. Stacey recommended that the CSD’s engineering representative, Questa Engineering, be called out to inspect the effluent line. The Board discussed the urgency of the matter and Kirk recommended that the repair costs be split equally between the CSD and the Water Company. Stacey will schedule the inspection.
3. The basin pump failure at 19505 was discussed. The Board determined that due to the amount of non biodegradable debris in the tank the homeowner should be recharged for the labor cost associated with the replacement of the pump. Due to the age of the pump the CSD will cover the cost of the pump which was $645.
Old and New Business:
1. PG&E’s Automated Demand Response (ADR) incentive – After review with Kirk, Steffi requested our current PG&E bill and suggested that the CSD fill out a PG&E Data Access Authorization form in order to see if we qualify for incentive funds to install a SCADA system on the main pumps. Stacey supplied the last PG&E bill to Kirk and Steffi as requested for inclusion in the application process.
2. Kirk requested that the scheduled discussion around the “General ledger Account Analysis” report produced by the Santa Clara Finance department be moved to next months meeting.
Adjournment:

Phil moved to adjourn the meeting to April 11, 2016 at the Filtration Plant (19605 Manzanita Drive). Bryan seconded the motion. Motion Approved Unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M.
